

December 29, 2020

Dear Parents,

Hopefully all of you were able to enjoy a safe and warm Christmas with members of your immediate family, while at the same time celebrating the holiday in a safe and joyous fashion. With New Year's Day coming up this weekend, we can all look forward to a new start in 2021 and a year in which we can celebrate all that was missed in 2020.

As many of you may already be aware, the GMOE has stipulated that all schools in Gyeonggi Province conduct their classes virtually for the month of January and most likely through all of February. As the end of February is still many weeks away, it is possible the GMOE may allow on campus learning before the end of that month. Let's hope so, anyway.

In any event, we must prepare for another few weeks of distance learning when we return to start school again on January 11th. As the circumstances related to the coronavirus continue to evolve, we will keep a close watch on the situation with the aim of bringing students back to campus as soon as it is safe to do so.

In the meantime, let's keep a positive spirit, knowing that the difficult past few months are behind us and a brighter future lies ahead.

With best wishes for the remainder of the holidays and a happy new year.

Sincerely,

Michael Colaianni Head of School

Muchael Columnia



2020 년 12 월 29 일

학부모님께,

가족분들과 따뜻하고 안전한 크리스마스 연휴를 보내셨기를 희망합니다. 이번주 주말 새로운 한해가 시작됩니다. 2020 년 한해 동안 놓친 소망들을 모두 이룰 수 있는 2021 년이 되기를 기원합니다.

이미 많은 학부모님께서 인지 하고 계시듯이 경기도교육청은 경기도내 모든 학교들의 원격수업을 1월 한 달과 2월말까지 연장하였습니다. 아직 2월말까지는 수주가 남아있으므로 2월말전에 등교수업으로 전환될 가능성도 있다고 보여지며 그렇게 되기를 바래봅니다.

경기도교육청의 지침에 따라, 학교는 개학일인 1월 11일부터 몇 주간 더 원격수업으로 수업이 진행됩니다. 가능한 빠른 시일 내에 학생들이 안전하게 등교 수업을 할 수 있기를 기대하며 시시각각 변하는 코로나바이러스 관련 상황을 학교는 예의주시하겠습니다.

지난 1 년의 힘든 시간을 뒤로하며 더 밝은 미래가 다가오고 있다는 긍정적인 생각과 마음가짐으로 지내주시길 부탁 드립니다.

남은 연휴 즐겁게 보내시고 새해에는 모든 소망이 이루어 질 수 있기를 다시 한번 기원 드립니다.

감사합니다.

Michael Colaianni Head of School

Michael Colvinnin